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ADDENDUM #1 
RFP-2022-DPHS-02-NEWBO 

Newborn Screening Laboratory Services 
 
On September 1, 2021, the New Hampshire Department of Health and Human Services 
published a Request for Proposals, soliciting proposals from a Clinical Laboratory 
Improvement Amendments (CLIA) Laboratory for the provision of newborn screening 
laboratory services for infants born in New Hampshire, to prevent the disability and 
untimely death of newborns from undiagnosed genetic disorders. 
The Department is publishing this addendum to: 

1. Modify and replace Section 4, Finance, Subsection 4.2,  Rate Sheet, 
Paragraph 4.2.3, with the following: 
4.2.3. Proposers must use a baseline of 13,500 specimen tests per State 

Fiscal Year and propose cost based on each individual specimen 
test. If the Proposer needs to test a newborn more than once, the 
Proposer must charge per test.  

 4.2.3.1 Proposers must provide an itemized justification of all costs 
associated with the individual specimen test, as outlined in 
Appendix D - Rate Sheet.  

 
 
 

*The Appendix D – Rate Sheet is not being modified as part of this Addendum #1. 
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